
Friday 23rd February 2024

Dear all who are associated with Sunnydown,

Safeguarding is incredibly important to me and the entire Sunnydown Community. On an annual basis, we procure an
external independent audit - and this took place today through a company called Judicium. All students and staff had
the opportunity of completing an online survey as part of the process. Some staff and students through the School
Council also met with the Safeguarding Consultant, Joanne Bocko.

I look forward to reading the outcome of the report, which will no doubt acknowledge the excellent work we do in
trying to keep your sons safe. Of equal importance however, is anything that is identified that we can do better, which
is always the aim here at Sunnydown.

I am asking for some family support in discussing a situation with your sons in the hope that we can prevent future
events. Several situations have been brought to my attention regarding the use of the individual changing cubicles in
the PE gym, and the toilets in that area as well. An increase of food wrappers, including sweets, being left in cubicles
would indicate students are eating at a time when they should be focussed on getting changed. Encouraging your son
to eat at break time and lunch time and not sending sweets to school is appreciated.

More of a concern is a series of incidents where the toilet in the PE changing area has been left very untidy. It has
been suggested that there has been urine on the floor, and excessive toilet paper left in the toilet. On one occasion, the
sink plug had been put in the sink and the tap left on.

I am sorry and disappointed to share this on the front page of our newsletter, but I am calling for your support. Please
discuss with your son appropriate toilet and changing room behaviour, and encourage them, should they discover
something inappropriate, to speak with a staff member.

The recent events could be a child or several children being silly, but it could also indicate a serious safeguarding
concern. Any support you can offer in addressing these recent observations is appreciated.

By way of reminder, all year levels have an allocated toilet which they are encouraged to use. Students will be
reminded of this on Monday.

I had the privilege of walking the school site several times this week, and being able to commend a vast majority of
students for being engaged in their learning. Sunnydown is an exceptional school where students who are able to
access the opportunities provided to them will thrive. Many congratulations to the staff and students for applying
themselves to delivering excellent lessons and taking responsibility for active learning.

Have a great weekend.

Paul Jensen



Road closure - Whyteleafe Hill, Whyteleafe - Remedial and lining works

Please see below information regarding remedial and lining works on Whyteleafe Hill, Whyteleafe. These are being
delivered in the area this week.

Road closed
4 March
For 2 days
9:30am-3:00pm
NO PARKING

The works are scheduled to start on 4 March. Sometimes plans must change, often due to bad weather or problems on
other works in the same programme which can have a knock-on effect. If anything changes with the details of these
works, we will will be informed and up to date details of the works are on www.surreycc.gov.uk/roadworks

Your Highways Update

Please scan the QR code for news and updates about highways in the local area.

http://www.surreycc.gov.uk/roadworks


Greenhouse Award

Well done to Nathan for being the second person to receive the Greenhouse cup for his hard work, determination and
resilience in our one to one sessions.

Nathan - keep up the great work.

Gabe
Online safety

Please see the flyer at the end of this newsletter re ‘10 Top Tips on Supporting Children With Self Regulation.’

Thought for the Week
(W/C 19th February 2024)

What does heritage mean to you?

Thought for the Week
(W/C 26th February 2024)

Do you understand your true value?



Pet of the Week

Meet Coco and Rocco (nearly 13) who are Mrs Peterson’s beautiful cats.

Mathematician of the Week The recipient of Mathematician of the Week, awarded by Mrs Webb is

Zack Harrison
(7P)

For excellent behaviour & engagement in his maths lessons this week

Scientist of the Week The recipient of Scientist of the Week, awarded by Ms Hristova is

Nathan Small
(10D)

For cooperation

Artist of the Week The recipient of Artist of the Week, awarded by Mrs Ogle is

Hayden Howells
(7P)

For his fantastic Trump card

Writer of the Week The recipient of Writer of the Week, awarded by Mrs Palmer is
KS3

Harvey Caruana
(9N)

For his excellent attention to detail in learning about Macbeth
& awarded by Mrs Jensen is

KS4

Jayden Smurthwaite
(10T)

For his imaginative use of initiative to help improve his creative writing

Chef of the Week The recipient of Chef of the Week, awarded by Mrs Hull is

Arthur Edmondson
(7P)

For Resilience & effort



House Points

HousePoints

James Dean 1,100 House Points

Ollie McEvaddy 800 House Points

Nathan Small 800 House Points

Dominic Hanley 600 House Points

Zack Harrison 50 House Points

Forthcoming Events 2024

Date Description
Wednesday 6th March Year 7 Parents’ Evening
Tuesday 5th March KS3 Basketball Event
Tuesday 5th March National Portrait Gallery Trip (Year 10/11 art students)
Tuesday 12th March Bikeability Level 2 - Group 2
Thursday 14th March Bikeability Level 2 - Group 2
Friday 15th March INSET DAY
Wednesday 27th March Year 9 and 10 Curriculum Evening
Thursday 28th March Early Finish 1.20pm
Tuesday 2nd-12th April EASTER HOLIDAYS
Wednesday 24th April Year 11 Parents’ Evening 4.00pm - 6.00pm
Friday 3rdMay Kenley Bike Event - Year 9
Tuesday 7th May Kenley Bike Event - Year 8
Wednesday 8th May Kenley Bike Event - Year 11
Thursday 9th May Kenley Bike Event - Year 10
Tuesday 14th May Kenley Bike Event - Year 7
Wednesday 15th - Friday 17th May Year 9 Residential Trip
Monday 27th-31st May HALF TERM
Saturday 1st June SunnyFest
Wednesday 5th June Year 8 - HPV 1 Dose
Wednesday 19th June Year 10 Parents’ Evening 4.00pm - 6.00pm
Thursday 20th June Scheduled Formal Graduation event
Monday 24th June Prospero Performance
Friday 28th June School trip to The Arc
Tuesday 2nd July Prospero Performance - Beauty & The Beast
Tuesday 23rd July END OF TERM




